Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 6th November 2019
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Christine Lewis, Barry Spittle, Steve Bagnall and Henry Philips.
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
Two Parishioners and two guests present
68/19. Welcome & Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council meeting and in doing so enquired of any items from the public gallery. There being no items raised the Chairman asked Marc Hornby and Jonathan Carter-Morris from Caviar and Chips to address the Parish Council on their bespoke proposals for Stockton Hall. The enterprise was described as the higher end of the Wedding Market and not seen to compete but complement existing venues. The listed building itself offered that unique idyllic backdrop that would show case Shropshire’s Rural Heritage at its best. Some alterations are required converting the old kitchen to a disabled bedroom, so offering seven bedrooms with a new kitchen and dining area at the rear of the property. The dining room would offer space for between 100 to 150 people creating three rising to six full time jobs and between six rising to fifteen part time posts. The business model will source very local produce which will be reflected in the menu choices available. Some small Corporate Events are also factored into the business model. Members raised the car parking capacity of the site at twenty six car parking spaces and the potential of direct traffic conflicts with neighbours. The proprietors of Caviar and Chips reassured the Parish Council that they are working very closely with Shropshire Council to overcome these types of issues and that anyone attending will have to ‘buy into’ the restrictions on the site. The Chairman thanked Marc Hornby and Jonathan Carter-Morris from Caviar and Chips for their presentation.
The potential project for placing a Community Library within the BT Phone Box has been delayed so that the issue of damp and condensation could be looked into. Members generally felt the project was a good idea. 
69/19.  Apologies for Absence: none.
70/19. Declarations of Interest: Cllr S Bagnall declared an interest in the grant for Alfred Bagnall.
71/19. Minutes of the meetings held on the 4th September 2019.
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 4th September 2019 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
72/19. Matters arising not on the agenda.
1. Parish Action Plan: The Clerk had met with the Apley Estate Manager and agreed to keep regular dialogue in terms of the Parish Council’s interests in capital infrastructure investment within Norton. Examples of the type of investment raised were in older people’s bungalows, the play area, an A442 crossing, Cheswardine Lane resurfacing, the Village Hall and parking. This would become more of a focus once the Estate has developed a broader package with Shropshire Council for Village Renewal as part of the Local Plan.
2. The purchase of the new glass sign for the front of the phone box has been carried forward.
3. Correspondence is awaited from Shropshire Council and Arriva in terms of the 113 service through Norton.
73/19. Planning Applications.
1. 19/04443/LBC and 19/0442/FUL for South Lodge, Bridgnorth Road, Norton. Replacement access gates, internal works to create disabled facilities. No Objections.
74/19. Highway update.
1. Potholes along Cheswardine Lane have been reported to Shropshire and members commented that the speed cycle had been parked in the lay-by on the A442 recently.
75/19. Footpaths.
1. Members agreed to write to the owner of South Lodge in terms of the overgrown trees obstruction the footpath on the A442.
76/19. Jubilee Play Park:
Members agreed Tim Kyte’s quote for works to replace the pole on the toddlers swing with additional protection around the base of all thirty two uprights to stop damage through strimming. Members further agreed the cutting of the hedge, an additional grass cut and the levelling of the matting under the swing basket to allow 400mm clearance through the full range of motion by Sam Gurr-Gearing. The above actions will fulfil the requirements from the ROSPA report for 18/19.
77/19. Defibrillator update.

The defibrillator is still fully charged and working after the by-monthly inspection. 
78/19. Finance.

1. Members received and agreed the Bank Reconciliation tabled, this was duly signed by the Chairman and Vice Chairman.
2. The following payments were agreed by the Parish Council:
	100228
	Camps International Group Ltd (Alfred Bagnall)
	£100.00

	100229
	Graham Bould (clerks expenses)
	£  45.36

	100230
	Graham Bould (reclaim-poppy appeal)
	£  18.00

	100231
	Graham Bould  (reclaim bulbs A442 project)
	£949.44


79/19. Email correspondence for report and action. 
Members noted the email correspondence circulated
Matters for Consideration at the next meeting: Standard agenda, plus the Village Hall 
Meeting closed at 8.40pm 

Chairman………………………………………………… 
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